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St. Josephõs BNS 
Terenure Rd East, D06 ED86 

www.stjosephsterenure.ie  Tel: 01 4906905/089 251 0954 

 

It has been another challenging school year .   We acknowledge the 

extraordinary efforts of our school communit y wh ich  continue d  to 

provide an education for our primary school boys.   The staff, pupils 

and parents/guardians of St Josephõs have pulled together and with 

great determination and grit, have succeeded in making this school 

year as ônear to normalõ as possible.  

A wise mentor once told me that it is more important to manage 

your energy than to manage your time, and the key to managing 

energy is to take the time for recovery. I sincerely hope that all of 

you in our school community  get the opportunity to do so this 

summer.   

ENJOY! 

Ms McCabe   
 

 

  Goodbye to our Sixth Class Boys  

As this year draws to a close, we say goodbye to our class of 2021. We remember 

them well when they started with us in 201 3 and wish them all the best heading to 

secondary school.  Fr Bradley has asked that all who are making their 

Confirmation this year, register on the Parish Website (also on school website) so 

he can make contact with you in the coming weeks.  

The boys had their graduation ceremony on Wednesday during school hours in 

the school hall. It was an emotional affair where they received certificates for 

completing p rimary school. Medals and trophies were also awarded for the sports 

day athletic and fun  events. The PA organised commemorative hoodies for the 

boys and provided some delicious party food for after the school ceremony.   The 

final part of the graduation was a virtual evening where families and 

friends were entertained by a  ôReeling in the Yea rsõ slide show ð there 

wasnõt a dry eye in the house.    

  Notices  

June 25 th  
School closing for summer 

holidays:  
Noon for all infants  
12.10 for 5 th and 6 th classes 

12.20 for 3 rd and 4 th classes 

12.30 for 1 st and 2 nd  classes 

 

August 31 st  
School start times   

 9.00 am start for  infants  

(Junior infants 9.15 for the first 

day)  

8.30 am start  for 5 th and 6 th  

8.40 am start for 3rd and 4 th 

8.50 am start for  1st and 2 nd  

 

Dismissal times : 

1.40 pm for  infants  

(Noon for Junior infants  until 

Monday, September 13th ) 

2.10 pm  for 5 th and 6 th  

2.20 pm  for 3rd and 4 th  

2.30 pm  for  1st and 2 nd  

 

 

 

 

Important 

Announcement  

OõKeefeõs uniform shop will no 

longer be providing school 

uniforms. We wish to thank Tom 

OõKeefe for the many years that he  

provided a school uniform service 

to the school.  

THE SCHOOLWEAR HOUSE in 

Ballymount Cross Ind. Estate, will 

now stock the boysõ school uniform. 

The school uniform can be 

purchased on line or ordered for 

click and collect or an 

appointment can be set up to shop  

instore. Details are below:  

www.schoolwearhouse.ie  

Tel: 01 4604371 

 

http://www.stjosephsterenure.ie/
http://www.schoolwearhouse.ie/
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 Personal safety  during the holidays and after  
As parents, guardians and teachers , we try to  

protect our children from potential cyber 

bullying, peer pressure and addictive games .  

We find that  our children are less vulnerable if 

using age appropriate platforms.                        

Be aware that social media platforms like 

Facebook, YouTube ,  Instagram  and Twitter are  

restricted to children over the age of 13.  

WhatsApp has increased the minimum age, 

which was set at 13 years to 16 years old.  The console game Fortnite is 

officially for over -12s.  Dischord requires users to be 13 years old. The legal 

guardian for all u sers between the age of 13 and 18 years old must also 

review and agree to terms and conditions for these platforms.   

Keep talking to your children about social platforms etc.  and listening to 

them. Have a one -on -one conversation about social media ð your 

experiences and theirs.  You learn from each other about different 

platforms and devices (because they know more than you), and about 

different ways to handle tough social sit uations (because you know more 

than they do).   

Use every opportunity to advise your child that it is your responsibility as 

parents / guardians to guide them . Let your children know that it is also 

their responsibility to listen to you and learn from you. D o not accept any 

less from  your child and you will prepare him for life.  Follow us on twitter 

@stjosephsbns for links to websites that give great advice on usage of the 

internet and related devices  and learn how they can also be a fun  and 

productive too l for children.  

https://www.webwise.ie/guides -parents/  is a  great  resource  for  

parents/guardians.   You will find  all  the  information  and  support  you  need  

to  ensure  your  child  makes  the  most  of  their  time  online,  including  the  

latest  online  safety  advice  during  COVID -19. Get  started  by  downloading  

their  guide  here .  

Our  Community  Garda  Nicole  Flanagan  and  her  team  visited  our  5th and  

6th class boys .  The community  team  talked  to  the  boys  about  the  role  of  

the  Gardaí  within  the  community  and  about personal safety, online 

safety and road safety.  

 

  

   COVID 19 Response Plan  

Schools have been advised to 

retain the current infection 

prevention and control measures 

for the forthcoming school term. 

School reopening plans are tied to 

the Governmentõs Work Safely 

Protocol, which reflects the latest 

public health advice to 

government on workplace settings .  

 

Open water swimming  

As many of us will be holidaying in 

Ireland, with a coastline of beautiful 

beaches and waterways in every 

county, open water swimming may 

be something your family will try this 

summer. Open water swimmers 

speak of feelings of health, 

happiness and peace of  mind  

after their swim but safety is always 

their priority.  Take time to reinforce 

the lessons taught in school through 

our PAWS and Aquatics 

programme.  

 

Please remember, water is 

extremely dangerous:  

1) Always swim safely  

2) Always within your own depth  

3) Alw ays with an adult  

4) Never ever  mess in the water  

For advice, visit  

 www.watersafety.ie  

 

 

https://www.webwise.ie/guides-parents/
https://www.webwise.ie/guides-parents/
http://www.watersafety.ie/
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  Standardised Test s and School Reports  

As the current school year draws to a close, schools were  expected to administer 

standardi sed tests in the usual manner. This year in particular the information 

gathered from these tests  help ed  identify possible gaps in learning due to the 

disrupted school year. St. Josephõs wants to emphasise that standardi sed tests are 

only one element of assessment . These tests are just a snapshot in time  and do not 

accurately reflect all aspects of pupilsõ learning and development.  

COVID -19 and school closures this past year will have impacted children in various 

ways and so it is important to keep this in mind when  reading your childõs end of 

year report. These school reports are an important part of the ongoing 

communication between teachers and parents/guardians during a childõs time in 

school . In keeping with our Green School policy we  have asked  all families to give 

permission for school reports to be emaile d  this year . 

School Self Evaluation and Improvement Plan  

While our year was disjointed, we were able to focus on the  usage of digital 

platforms for teaching and learning , while in and out of school. The professional 

development of our teachers in this area  has been exceptional ,  leading to some 

great initiatives and fun teaching modes for our pupils.  

Our school curricular planning is under review at the moment  and in a phase of 

recalibration.  

Our focus on literacy and numeracy levels incorporated into our STEM learning which 

includes the Science subjects, is ongoing .  The standardised tests offer ed an insight 

and guided our  programme of work for our classes in June, where we revisit ed  areas 

an d  consolidat ed  concepts that may have suffered throughout the lockdowns of 

the past 2 years.  

It is worth noting that our pupils in  the  present 6th class completed the TIMSS (Trends in 

International Mathematics and Science Study) in 2019. The school test results 

demonstrated how our school community of staff, parents and pupils have been 

succeeding in the teaching  and learning  of these areas.   

When comparing our schoolõs mean score with the national Irish mean,  our schoolõs 

achievement was con sidered significant ly higher in both Maths and Science.   

When comparing these pupils õ scores with all the other countries that took part in the 

research, Ireland scored significantly higher than 46 other countries , was similar in 

performance to 4 countrie s and  only  pupils in five  East Asian countries, The Russian 

Federation and Northern Ireland  were the only countries to achieve a higher Maths 

score than pupils in Ireland.  

In Science, the main findings indicate that Ireland was significantly higher than 33 

countries, similar to 12 countries and another 12 countries achieved higher scores 

than Ireland .   

Resources for parents  

As a parent/guardian, you play a 

key role in your childõs education.  

The NCCA has developed a 

number of resources to help you to 

support your childõs learning in 

primary school.  More details 

available in the parents section on 

our school website  

www.stjosephsterenure.ie  

 

 

 Junior Infants 2021 -2022 

We are looking forward to 

welcoming our new junior 

infants August 31 st at 9.15 am.  

We had a n evening  zoom in 

May, where the parents and 

some of the new boys  we re 

introduced to  Ms McCabe and 

their class teachers. They also 

got to see their classrooms, the 

yard and the school garden.  

Check out our website regularly 

and check your emails as this is 

how we share our news and 

good news stories.  

www.stjosephsterenure.ie  

We will be in contact again just 

before we start back on August 

31st.  

http://www.stjosephsterenure.ie/
http://www.stjosephsterenure.ie/
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Active School and Sports  

We are very proud of our school for getting  recognition and receiving our 

first Active School Flag.  We have been working as a happy active school 

for the past few years now.  Ms Tynan, the Active School Team and all of the 

teachers and classes were delighted that our hard work in putting this 

application together has been r ecognised.  We celebrat ed  our ACTIVE 

SCHOOL Sports week s for the last 2 weeks in June where our boys were 

involved in many activities, sporting and otherwise. We have been very 

lucky to be outside in the good weather as the sun has shone for us  most of 

the  time.   Each small school engaged in sports events and ou tdoor trips 

such as nature walks, picnics , novelty races , sprints, and skills circuits  in our 

local amenities.  We want to thank all at Terenure College, the VEC grounds 

and Bushy Park for facilitating these events throughout the month of June.  

 

Speaking of sport, being active and out in the fresh air ð this is more important than 

ever to help us all recover from our experiences of the Covid -19 pandemic.  The 

wider physical, mental, emotional and relationship implications of social distancing, 

lockdown and in some cases , bereavement , has been significant for some of our 

pupils. We have p ut a major emphasis on wellbeing as a foundation for learning  

here  in St Josephõs so let the boys relax now, enjoy the summer and be well.   

 

 

 

 

 

In the Community  

Faughõs Hurling  

We want to thank Tommy for 

coaching our 1 st and 2 nd  classes 

for the last term. The boys had 

great fun and learned a lot 

about hand eye co -ordination.  

Templeogue Synge St Football  

Many thanks to Kevin who  

coach ed  the boys in the Infant 

classes and provided fun ball 

games for them on their sports 

day   

Crick et Leinster  

Fintan finished  coaching our 5 th 

and 6 th class pupils this week 

and was very impressed with  

the skill and agility 

demonstrated by the boys. 

Thank you Fintan.  

Leinster Rugby  

A big thank you to Gareth who 

coach ed  our 3 rd and 4 th class 

boys in  tag rugby for the last 

term which was enjoyed by all.  
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Music Fest 

3rd and 4 th classes had a Summerfest of Music  in June where we did all 

things musical for a full day. There was a live concert on Dabbledoo, a 

performer live music stage, a summer groove  dance areas, musical 

instrument stations, and a chill out music zone . Musical action was  dotted  

throughout the school. The fest ended with a campsite picnic lunch in our 

school garden.  Our infants had a pared down version of the fest and  all 

involved had great fun!  

 

       

 

Art exhibition  

We have had some fabulous art work throughout the year with our boys engaging 

with virtual art and museum tours . They responded  by making their own individual 

creative pieces.  We would normally have an Art Exhibition  in the Parish hall for the 

school comm unity showcasing some of the creations but with Covid restrictions still in 

place, we are going online.  You can get a taste of how creative our boys have 

been  by clicking   Virtual Gallery   or by going on our website.  

 

 

 

Looking and responding  

 

 

 

 

Getting creative  with fabric  

 

 

https://docs.google.com/presentation/d/e/2PACX-1vQl3tn9SeW82QNl2ZOgiSbTpricTR3fKLSxNTX4gj16Wr96qWDRZr3zc3Y0rUow2--K76D9bYVjNDAe/pub?start=false&loop=false&delayms=6000000
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Drama  

The Covid pandemic severely limited any interaction that would normally 

take place in the school such as the Nativity plays in junior and senior 

infants and any class interaction with short subject based drama such as 

mini plays in Irish between classes. Howev er, with the advent of 

technology, at a more affordable price than a few years ago, fifth class 

made a film version of the Charles Dickens novel,  A Christmas Carol, with 

the use of green screen.  

      

Later in the year, just a few weeks ago in fact, again using green screen, 

they made a short video to highlight awareness of the huge problem of 

plastics in the oceans. It is a wakeup  call to all of us that we have to care 

more for the marine environment, but it has a feelgood ending to it and 

demonstrates with brilliant narration by the boys, how we can all make a 

difference.  

Green School Flag Award  

Our boys made an excellent impress ion on the Green School Assessor  

from Dublin City Council when she invited us to  a Green Flag Zoom 

assessment meeting . The application for the flag was based on work 

and research  completed  on the Marine Environment  by all . The 

Green Team  did us proud repre senting the school. T heir knowledge, 

enthusiasm and interest  was evident on the day . Now as we begin 

our holidays , we find out that we have been awarded the Green 

School Flag Award . Well done to all the boys and especially to the 

Green Team.  

           

 

 

 

 

 

Our Global Citizenship Marine Action s 

Established  a committee for GC 

Marine Environment  

Conduct ed  the marine litter Survey 

with all students and teachers  

Investigate d  sources and impacts of 

marine litter  

Increase d  awareness on all questions 

in the marine litter survey by 20%  

Took  part in Marine week art 

lessons/zooms and activities  

Create d  projects based on information 

learned during Marine week  

Participate d  in a street clean in 

Terenure village  

5th classõ film on the Great Pacific 

Garbage patch  
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School reopens Tuesday 31 st August, 2021.   

We hope everyone has a nice and safe summer.  

ôTil then é. Sl§nõ 

School Calendar 2021 -2022 

Halloween:   Closed Oct 25 th ð Oct 29 th inclusive  

Christmas:     Closed  Dec 23 rd ð Jan 5th inclusive  

Feb:               Closed Feb 21 st ð 25th inclusive  

March:          Closed Mar 17 th and 18 th  

April:              Closed April  11th ð April 22 nd   

May:              Closed May 2 nd   

June:             Closed June 6 th and 7 th  

June:             Closing June 30 th  

 


